DARRIN'S RUN JANUARY 17TH

After keeping an eye on the weather all week
I was thinking it was going to be a hot ride.
But as Sunday got closer the weather changed and I thought,
here we go, a wet ride.

When Chris and I left home we had a few wet spots on the way down to the meeting point.

Once we got there, there was a few riders there all ready and as time grew nearer to leave a few more turned up.

Regular riders and good to see new riders turned up.

When the time came to leave (wet weather gear on) we headed up Greenhill road just to find out the further we headed into the hills the wetter it got. Once we got towards Stirling it had cleared up a bit

until we got to Strath ... then down it came! Luckly it was the first rest point.

Due to how heavy the rain was we stayed a bit longer than planned.

Once the rain had stopped we took off again and was pleased to find the weather had gotten better ... just a bit windy
Once we got into Victor it was quite nice so after about a hour or so for lunch we got going again.

Then we headed off to Delamere where we had a break away pack enjoying the road (and of course not speeding!!)

Once we got into Normanville we stopped and waited for the rest of the group to chatch up.

And a 5min break

We headed off to Myponga where the next scheduled stop was. From there a few people headed of home

Whilst the rest of us headed into Port Noarlunga where we stopped for coffee and food at

<u>Manoli's Mezes Mediterranean Cafe</u>

Where, once again, the food and service was excellent

After spending some time there enjoying and talking about the day we all headed off home!

We would have loved to included ride photos with this summary but unfortunately we don't have too many! Our shutterbug for the day was Chris and unfortunately she couldn't keep a grip on the camera, dropped it twice in the span of 1 minute and hence it resembled a rather sad and sorry lump of metal rather than a camera!

I would also like to thank all the marshalls for the great job they did on the ride. Without them, the rides would not run as smoothly as they do! (mostly) LOL

Summary:

Bikes: 17 Pillions: 6

Weather wasn't the best

No lost marshalls this time! ©

I hope all that were there had a great day and see you all next ride

Saturday 6 February - Cat's Cruise with David

Cheers

Darrin and Chris